
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
HELD ON FRIDAY 25th NOVEMBER 2016 
The meeting was chaired by our acting President, Graham Raven, who opened the proceedings by welcoming all those present and thanking them for attending.
Present
Graham Raven, Chris Bowden, John Thomson, Ted Willis, Ian Williams, Keith Newton, Tony Miller, Tony Record , Giles Ellis, Richard Warwick, Brenda Warwick, Roy Gooderham, Clive Winkler, Peter Cline, Derek Pollard, Clive Arrigoni, Annemarie Heijna, Avinash Soor, Simon Parsons, Bobby Dixit, Tony Rudkin, Nicholas St. Hill, Norman Borrett, Mike Clode, Harithra Chandrapal.
1.0 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from :- David Blacoe, Michael Luck, Graham Robertson, Mark Whitby, David Lloyd, Jonny Dixon, Amber Shafi, Vasilas Lyras, Peter Weitzel, Kwandro Addae, Cassandra Coker, Peter Fish, George Skinitis, Tom Sheppard, Chris Sladden, Katherine Bean, Peter Martin, Peter Weaver, Liz Beckman, James Aston, John Wyatt, Ron Rakusen, Claudia Vargas, Dennis Gedge, Max Lipman, Pauzi Hussen, John Burton, Mohammed Mahmood, 

It was noted that 28 apologies had been received in response to the publicity for the AGM included in the King’s Engineer Bulletin, very kindly collated and emailed out by Mike Clode.
2.0 Approval of the minutes of the 2015 AGM
These were approved
3.0 Matters arising
None

4.0 Officer’s reports

Ted Willis presented an overview of the events of the last year. The Annual Lunch took place in the Great Hall. 80 guests, including the Principal, were in attendance.

Ted invited suggestions as to the timing of next year’s lunch.

Two annual lectures have so far been held, each with an engineering core theme, but demonstrating the interface between engineering and other disciplines. Hence they have been well received by a wide range of attendees. Next year’s lecture, by Graham Anthony, is in a similar vein and has the “Titanic” as its theme.
The adjournment to the “Savoy Tup” after the AGM has been viewed as a welcome development.

Mike Clode was thanked for pulling together the King’s Engineer Bulletin.

It was noted that we need to strengthen the process for making contact with recently graduated Alumni.
Graham Raven expressed thanks to his fellow officers.

5.0 Accounts and Bursary Fund
John Thomson thanked Ian Williams for his work in auditing the accounts. He then went on to summarise the situation for the year ending 30th June 2016. Compared with the year before the surplus of income over expenditure had increased and was £1395 p.a. Net assets (including the value of the Investment Fund) had decreased slightly due to a fall in the value of investments and stood at £56,471. It was noted that there would no longer be a £400 grant from the KCLA towards printing costs as the King’s Engineer Bulletin is now electronic. Voluntary subscriptions are likely to decrease when, inevitably, members die
Keith Newton then summarised the Investment Fund in a bit more detail. As July 1st 2016 the value stood at £54,201. This was made up of £46,577 in the M & G Dividend Fund and £7624 cash deposit with the Nationwide Building Society.
Keith then went on to outline the history of Bursaries and the Bursary Fund, commenting that we were now looking at awarding them again. Some capital donations are still being received.
Mike Clode reported that the two Terence Lo bursaries were still potentially available with the possibility of the Albert Cheung bursary also becoming available again.
6.0 Elections / confirmation of Committee Officers
Graham Raven was nominated and seconded as President.

Chris Bowden was nominated and seconded as Secretary

John Thomson was nominated and seconded as Treasurer

Ted Willis was nominated and seconded as Events Secretary

Ian Williams was voted in again as Hon. Auditor.

New committee members included Amber Shafi, Vasilas Lyras, David Blacoe, and representatives from KCLES.
7.0 Update on engineering related courses

Professor Parsons outlined the current situation, which was reported in detail in the Autumn 2016 edition of the King’s Engineer Bulletin. Even though the Department of Engineering closed Engineering at King’s has continued in both the Department of Informatics (Faculty of Natural and Mathematical Sciences) and with Biomedical Engineering (Faculty of Life Sciences and Medicine). In 2015 -2016 new undergraduate degree programmes in Electronic Engineering started. Further work is planned, not only in the increase in student numbers and courses but the commissioning of major building works to accommodate the expansion.
8.0 KCLEA and KCLES 
KCLEA. The key factors to help us to grow and get stronger are seen as keeping in touch with younger alumni, communication and member liaison.
KCLES. Annemarie outlined the current situation. They are now focussed on running events and collaborating with other disciplines and societies. We were reminded that the KCLES is now open to people not studying engineering.
9.0 Award of 13 Club Trophy
           This was presented to Richard Warwick, leader of the Group of 1964 Civil Engineering finalists.
10.0  AOB
It was noted that the gallery of eminent alumni (portraits displayed on the Strand frontage) is to be refreshed. Proposals for people to be included were invited)
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